
 
 
 
 
 

NOTICE TO MEMBERS OF THE BAR 
 
 

Setting of a date for a settlement conference at the Superior Court in the judicial 
districts of Gatineau, Pontiac and Labelle 

 
 

 
 
 

 I hereby inform you that from the date of this notice, dates for a settlement conference at 
the Superior Court in the judicial districts mentioned above will be set by the office of the Master of 
the Rolls in Gatineau. A calendar setting out the availability of my colleagues for the holding of 
settlement conferences in the months of September to December 2016 has been sent to the 
Master of the Rolls. 
 
 Priority will be given to files currently awaiting a date in my office. Future requests for a 
settlement conference will be dealt with as and when they are filed in the court offices for the 
above districts, addressed to the Master of the Rolls. 
 
 In the coming weeks, attorneys awaiting a date for a settlement conference will receive an 
e-mail from the office of the Master of the Rolls specifying the procedure to follow. 
 
 I am counting on your habitual cooperation and flexibility in order to quickly reduce the time 
needed to process this type of request. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
       Dominique Goulet 
       Coordinating Judge 
       Superior Court 


